PCCA GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING 
Location: Leffell School, Hartsdale, NY 
October 24, 2023 
Opening Remarks
Nat Federici, co-president, began the meeting at 7:25 p.m. After welcoming members, Nat Federici provided pertinent information on the association’s mission as we are an apolitical organization. Nat Federici reiterated we do not endorse candidates, but only represent the needs and issues of the homeowners. PCCA is the largest civic association in the state representing 526 residences. Nat Federici then proceeded to introduce the board members: Nat Federici, Co-President; Rebecca Moore, Co-President, Julie Devito, Treasurer; Judeen Bellantoni, Recording Secretary; and Vice-Presidents: Frank Apicella; Jasleen Monga; Rebecca Sunshine; Philip Li; Cynthia Doyle; David Anspach. Nat Federici called for a motion to re-elect all board members for an additional two-year term.  The motion was approved. 
In addition, Nat Federici mentioned there are currently two open board positions. The board meets four times a year and attends one general membership meeting a year. If there is an issue that is relevant to the community, the PCCA will meet more frequently. It was noted the PCCA has an agreement with the Leffell School that any resident residing in Poets Corner that wishes to attend the school is eligible for a 10% discount. 
Chief of Police State-of-the-Neighborhood Update 
Chief of Police Kobie Powell updated the attendees with the police crime statistics from January through mid-October 2023. He recited all crime statistics from both Hartsdale proper and Poets Corner specifically. The most pertinent stats were that there have been zero burglaries in Poets Corner. Car break-ins have been much lower (5); however, he emphasized the importance of locking your vehicles. In addition, Chief Powell stated the importance of calling the Police Department when you feel or see something suspicious. For the past 14 months, the Police Chief and the Police Advisory Committee have met monthly to discuss relevant issues relating to the Town. In addition, The Chief meets with the Captain every Monday morning to discuss Town issues. 
Some initiatives the Police Department offers are: 
· Town Child Safety Program - for the past 20 years, the Safety Division offers free child seat installation/safety checks on the first and third Saturday of every month located at the White Plains Subaru Dealership. The program averages 15 installations per event. 
· Security Checks Program – The Greenburgh Police Department’s Safety Division offers homeowners a free safety survey of your home and property. A police officer will canvas your property and recommend or point out potential safety concerns to ward off potential burglaries. If interested, email nhall@greenburghny.com. Chief Powell concluded his presentation with a Q&A session. It was noted there will once again be a larger police presence in the area on Halloween to ward off any potential issues as well as keeping the children in the area safe. 

IMPORTANT REMINDER: THE TOWN OF GREENBURGH WINTER PARKING ORDINANCE GOES INTO EFFECT DECEMBER 1ST, 2023. The local law prohibits parking on all public roads from 1:00 a.m. to 6:00 a.m. from DECEMBER 1 through MARCH 15 of each year. Tickets will be issued if there are any cars parked on the street overnight without a permit. 
Assembly Member MaryJane Shimsky 
As Assembly member Shimsky’s first year in the New York State Assembly, Ms. Shimsky updated the attendees with information on issues/projects she has been working on this year. Assembly Member Shimsky announced that all of the school district budgets were guaranteed full funding under the existing formula. New formulas will need to be instituted for fairer distribution of funding going forward. In addition, Assembly Member Shimsky touched on subjects related to global warming in our community (i.e., neighborhood flooding, sewer replacements); resiliency measures; NY state/local road issues. 
Treasurer’s Report 
Julie Devito, Treasurer, reported there is currently $3,024.62 available. Annual dues are used to pay for the mailings, meeting site, refreshments, donations to the community. If anyone has any suggestions as to how the monies can be donated in our area, please contact the PCCA directly. 
Technology Webmaster 
Philip Li, the PCCA webmaster, updated the attendees regarding the status of the PCCA website. He asked if any members would like any information posted on the website or had any questions/concerns, to please email the PCCA at poetscornerhardsale.com. 
Town Supervisor Paul Feiner 
Town Supervisor Paul Feiner announced several grants the Town has been awarded for the continuation of town sidewalks. The newest grant will provide sidewalks from the train station to Town Hall. An additional grant will provide sidewalks from the Acme shopping center to the Greenburgh Library. Work for this project will begin in 2025. Paul Feiner provided information regarding the status of the flooding issues On West Hartsdale Avenue; his work on the town budget which is due next week; update on the status of potential Edgemont incorporation; best places to live update (Hartsdale ranked 8th and 9th); intern program; town/state road repairs. Lastly, the town provides free reflectors. The Town Supervisor followed with a Q&A session. In closing, Paul Feiner reiterated he is always available to answer any questions directly or via email. 
Closing Remarks 
Nat Federici thanked all the attendees and reiterated the PCCA email address of poetscornerhartsdale.com. He ended the meeting at 8:57 p.m.
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